<. ) FRESNO COUNTY FIRE

7\ <m PROTECTION DISTRICT

Honor, Integrity, Cooperation & Professionalism

MEMORANDUM

Date: January 14, 2021
To: Board Directors

Attn: Mike Del Puppo
President

From: Fire District Staff

Subject: Fresno City College Master Instructional Service Agreement

BOARD OF DIRECTOR’S BRIEFING PAPER

ISSUE:

Following several months of negotiations with Fresno City College (FCC), The
District has reached terms on an updated/replacement Master Instructional Service
Agreement (ISA) with Fresno City College.

BACKGROUND:

The current ISA with FCC is scheduled to expire this Spring 2021. The District
worked collectively with other fire departments within the County to negotiate more
favorable comprehensive terms.

DISCUSSION:

Following negotiations with FCC, they agreed to terms that shift the previous 60/40
payment split that benefitted FCC to a 60/40 factor that will now benefit the fire
departments. In addition, performance standards have been established to ensure
timely payment processing.
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ALTERNATIVES:

1 - Don'’t approve the Agreement and lose out on potentially 100’s of thousands of
dollars in reimbursement for training.

IMPACTS (Consider potential consequences related to each of the following areas of

concern for proposed alternatives):

Xl Fiscal — Potentially there is a significant increase in the reimbursement to
the District from Fresno City College

[ 1 Operational — N/A
Legal — N/A
Labor — N/A

Sociopolitical — N/A

Health and safety — N/A

Environmental - N/A

]
]
O
[] Policy — N/A
N
H
H

Interagency - N/A

RECOMMENDATION:

Staff is recommending that the Board of Directors review and approve the attached
Master Instructional Service Agreement between Fresno City College and the District.

APPROVED:
C\/Qv%vv@ I/ (205
Chris Bump, Acting Fire Chief\ Date
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